
PHONE LOG 

RO0003205 

1919 Market Street, Oakland 

Date:  October 25, 2016; 9:20am 

 

Phone call with William Daniel Cooper (owner of 2021 Myrtle Street, located diagonally across from the 
site).  The following items were discussed: 

• He received the Fact Sheet for 1919 Market and will be attending the community meeting 
tomorrow at 7:00 pm.   

• He was very upset with the work that was done at 1919 Market approximately 1 month ago.  
The contractors at the site had removed/tore down the center section of the building which 
generated a large amount of dust in the neighborhood.  The dust covered approximately 250 
feet along Myrtle and Market Streets on each side, and it lasted approximately 10 to 15 days.  
His neighbor (2003 Myrtle Street) found insulation strewn in her backyard.  He also mentioned 
that the inside of the Sunday school at Greater St. John Missionary Baptist Church was covered 
with dust as well.  There is also a senior citizen facility closeby.     

• He also reported that during the construction activities mentioned above, he observed an oily 
gas-like substance that went into the storm drain near the site. 

• He complained to the City of Oakland, Council Member District 3 Staff Brigitte Cook, Annette 
Dickinson but nothing has was and has been done about it.  

• His neighbor also called the Environmental Protection Agency but nothing was done. 
• His call back number is 510-858-7255 
• Dilan and Kit Soo explained to him our role as oversight agency for the environmental portion of 

this site.  We indicated to him that we will follow up with the owners and will continue our 
discussion on this issue at the community meeting tomorrow.   

 
Kit Soo 


